
Van Wazer School Board Testimony

(as prepared for delivery on May 12, 2010)
Dr. Dale and members of the School Board.  

My name is Tom Van Wazer.  My son Thomas is a sophomore at McLean High School.

To follow-up on the testimony of an earlier speaker, I too agree with everything that has been said tonight and I have a way to pay for to restore some of the budget cuts discussed this evening.  

I wonder how many voters in this room know that representatives of SLEEP (including me) met with FCPS transportation staff last December to present evidence showing that $5 million in savings are possible if the start times of 5 high schools were changed from 7:20 a.m. – 8:00 a.m.   I met late last year with Dean Tistadt.  Nice guy, pleasant meeting.  I also attended a meeting with other representatives of SLEEP and a large number of FCPS transportation employees.  Again, nice people, pleasant meeting.  

For those of you scoring at home, this is not the proposal the Board voted on last year.  Here only the start times of 5 high schools would change.   No other schools would have their start time changed under this proposal.  Moreover, because the start times changed by only 40 minutes, the proposal also committed that there would be no material impact on after school activities, including swimming.
What was the reaction of the staff?  Silence.  While a few status e-mails were exchanged, the staff declined our offers of assistance to input the most up-to-date bus runs or meetings to discuss SLEEP’s algorithm and the basis to believe that significant cost savings were possible.  

Instead, the first official response we received to this evidence was contained in the published response on March 24, 2010 to a question from School Board member Reed.

Given the extremely painful round of budget cuts this Board has been forced to make and the extremely difficult cuts discussed this evening, as a taxpayer and a Father, I am extremely disappointed by the staff’s reaction.  The evidence SLEEP submitted was credible.   SLEEP’s model has identified transportation savings for several years in a row that the Board has ultimately implemented.  Regardless of whether the proposal was ultimately determined to be unreliable, the staff should have made every effort to review and evaluate the underlying model as soon as possible.

After all, as Everett Dirkson once said “a million dollars here and a million dollars there and soon we’re talking about real money” here.  Well, we’re talking about real money here.  As the Board knows only too well, an extra $5 million in this year’s budget cycle would have provided the flexibility needed to avoid some of the difficult budget cuts discussed this evening.  

The students of FCPS and the residents of Fairfax County deserved better than the staff’s tepid reaction to these potential significant savings.
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